General Assembly November 17, 2024
Opening Prayer.  Father Thomas Alatzakis offered a prayer to begin the meeting.
Election of Assembly Chairperson
Father Thomas called the General Assembly to order at 11:31 am.  He asked for a nomination for chairman.  Tim Maur motioned to make Demitri Fardelos chairman.  Seconded by John Iskalis, the voice vote was unanimous.
[bookmark: _Hlk182816591]Election of Assembly Secretary
Demitri Fardelos asked for a nomination for secretary.  Christine Palmer moved to appoint George Sakas secretary.  Seconded by John Iskalis, the voice vote was unanimous
Approval of Last Assembly minutes
John Iskalis moved to approve the meeting minutes of the special general assembly of September 1, 2024.  Second by Claudia Petrache, the voice vote was unanimous.
Priests Report
Fr. Thomas reported on 2023 metrics e.g. weddings, baptisms, funerals, etc.  He encouraged everyone to be involved in the life of the church and have a blessed Advent.
President’s Report
Demitri Fardelos reviewed the Vision, Mission, and 2024 Goals Status referring to the General Assembly PowerPoint presentation
Treasurer’s Report
President Fardelos reviewed the Power Point slides concerning Mortgage Status and the Principal Pay Down Dinner
2025 Budget Presentation.  Conducted by President Fardelos referring to the slides.  Our costs have increased across the board.  Mike Couvelis asked about interest earned on our money in the bank.  President Fardelos reviewed “Other income” specifically festivals.  This year was less than last year. There is no Spring Fest scheduled for 2025 due to an early Lent and the January basketball tournament.  He then reviewed the Personnel line item.  We only have two employees.  We follow the archdiocesan Priest renumeration guidelines.  Greek Fest expenses were increased by 5% for 2025.  The 2025 Fall Fest numbers are an estimate as we do not have all the expenses for the 2024 Fall Fest income statement yet.  President Fardelos discussed the church maintenance expense item.  Our December 2023 broken pipe claim and insurance costs rising in general have increased our insurance costs.  There was a brief discussion about shopping around for insurance.  Most insurance companies will not insure us due to the claim.  The 2025 Budget footnote at the bottom shows our standard principal payment and extra principal payments.  Stewardship remains our biggest and best source of income.  President Fardelos presented the 2025 budget summary.  Mike Couvelis asked if there are any projections in 2026.  Demitri said we do not.  Pres. Fardelos asked for a motion to approve the 2025 budget.  Motion to approve by John Iskalis, second by Dr. Mary Nunchuk.  Thalia Anest asked about the building funds.  President Fardelos responded that the construction money is not in the budget, but in a restricted fund.   Ida Pavlos asked if there is a group insurance rate.  Ivan Rendulic asked what other neighboring churches do for insurance.   The voice vote was unanimous.
Committee Reports
Stewardship Committee Report.  Vice President Tim Maur gave the report referring to the Power Point presentation.  He said stewardship was everyone’s responsibility.  He said he was unsure why stewardship donations are down annually.  The goal is to have 350 steward families by the end of 2026.  We currently have 205 families averaging $1,517 per year
Hospitality Committee Report.  VP Maur reviewed the slide.  We need volunteers for the basketball tournament.
Festival Committee Report. VP Maur reviewed the slide.  There will be no 2025 Springfest, which is a budget issue.  Greek Fest will be July 11,12 13.  Fall Fest will be November 7 and 8, 2025.
Operations Committee Report.  Jim Karagiannis is ill today.  Pres. Fardelos presented the Power Point slide.  The dome repair is going well.  We have one area under question – the dome might be leaking at the base of the cross.  Landscaping – we need someone.  Snow plowing – we need help with the sidewalks. Paul Alatzakis will do the plowing depending on his health.  Jim Karagiannes will also do snow plowing.  We will contract an outside service for salting the parking when necessary. In technology, we will be upgrading our security system. 
Old Business.  There was no old business.
New Business
Open Nominations for Parish Council.  Pres. Fardelos opened nominations for expiring at the end of 2024 to serve a two-year term.
Ed Kanne nominated Allena Barbato, seconded by Claudia Petrache.
Thalia Anest nominated Christine Palmer, seconded by Pam Fardelos.
Dina Dowmon nominated George Sakas, seconded by Ida Pavlos.
Christine Palmer nominated Claudia Petrache, seconded by Kathy Leoris.
Kathy Leoris nominated Dr. Nicholas Nikitas, seconded by Koula Kane.
Pam Fardelos nominated Donna Krissek, seconded by Ida Pavlos.
Kathy Leoris nominated Jim Karagiannis, seconded by Ivan Rendulic.
Dr. Mary Nunchuk nominated Elaine Alexander, seconded by Zacho Moberg.
Nominations for Election Committee
Dr. Mary Nunchuk nominated Ed Kanne, seconded by Dina Dowmon.
Koula Kanne nominated Pam Fardelos, seconded by Claudia Petrache.
Dina Dowmon nominated Zacho Moberg, seconded by Allena Barbato.
Nominations for Audit Committee
Ida Pavlos nominated Maria Sakas, second by Allena Barbato.
George Sakas nominated Don Scheef, second by Ivan Rendulic
Christine Palmer nominated Christine Couvelis, seconded by Elaine Alexander.
Pres. Fardelos reminded everyone that the elections are December 8th.
Nominations for Metropolis Special Clergy Laity
Pres. Fardelos explained there is a special Clergy Laity meeting online on February 6, 2025.  One required participant is Father Thomas, the other is the Parish Council president.  We need two lay representatives.
George Sakas nominated Claudia Petrache.  Seconded by Elaine Alexander.
Christine Palmer nominated Dr. Mary Nunchuk.  Seconded by Zacho Moberg.
Nave (Church interior) repairs.  Upon finishing the exterior, we will work on the interior including installation of insulation.  This will be next year’s project.  Mike Couvelis asked a technical question about foam insulation.  Christine Palmer reported that we are looking for a structural engineer.  
Adjournment.  Pam Fardelos moved to adjourn the General Assembly and was seconded by Thalia Anest.  The voice vote was unanimous at 12:52 pm.
Closing Prayer. Father Thomas led the assembly in the chanting of the Apolitikion of Saint Demetrios.
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